

BEAVERTON SCHOOL DISTRICT School Board Work Session Virtual Monday, August 10, 2020 8:30 a.m.











Live Stream was made available on: https://www.youtube.com/c/beavertonschools

Board Members Present Zoom Meeting:

Becky Tymchuk, Chair Tom Collet, Vice Chair - excused Anne Bryan Donna Tyner Eric Simpson LeeAnn Larsen

Staff Present:

Susan Greenberg

Don Grotting Superintendent

Ginny Hansmann Deputy Superintendent of Teaching and Learning

Carl Mead Deputy Superintendent of Operations

Mike Schofield Associate Superintendent for Business Services

Susan Rodriguez Chief Human Resources Officer

Josh Gamez Chief Facilities Officer
Steve Langford Chief Information Officer
Shellie Bailey-Shah Public Communications Officer

David Williams Executive Administrator for Strategic Relations/Initiatives

Jon Franco Executive Administrator for High Schools & Option Programs

Ken Struckmeier Executive Administrator for Middle Schools

Steven Sparks Executive Administrator for Long Range Planning

Pat McCreery Administrator for Equity and Inclusion
Toshiko Maurizio Administrator for Multilingual Programs
Aaron Boyle Administrator for Facilities Development

Jon Bridges Administrator for Accountability

John PeplinskiAdministrator for Curriculum, Instruction & AssessmentBrian SicaAdministrator for Curriculum, Instruction & AssessmentKayla BellAdministrator for Curriculum, Instruction & Assessment

Camellia Osterink District Legal Counsel

CALL MEETING TO ORDER & BOARD PROCEDURES – Becky Tymchuk

School Board Chair Becky Tymchuk called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. Chair Tymchuk asked for changes to the agenda:

District Goal: WE Empower all students to achieve post-high school success.

Financial Update - Mike Schofield

2019-2020 Financial Update-

- Currently projecting General und ending fund balance of \$54 million (10.3%) based on June update
 - o Approximately \$6.5 million from furlough
 - Significant savings thanks to building Admin
 - Will analyze savings last spring to inform protentional savings while in comprehensive distance learning.

2020-2021 Budget Expenditure

- Flex Online Staffing
 - Significant interest and will result in Staffing Allocation Model (SAM) adjustments for existing school
 - Commitment period ends today
- Comprehensive Distance Learning
 - Implications on current staffing is currently under review
- o Enrollment in September
- Predicted enrollment decline may necessitate additional staffing changes in September
 2020-2021 Budget Revenues
 - o Federal Cares (ESSER)
 - o Approximately \$4.3 million for our district
 - Likely used to offset some costs from 2019-2020 and Student Investment Account Shortfall in 2020-2021
 - o Recent announcement from Governor Brown
 - o Approximately \$630,000
 - May be used for internet connectivity, software for distance learning, etc
 - o Co-chairs Budget Framework
 - o Maintains State School Fund at \$9.0 billion for 2019-2021
 - Fully funds High School Success (M98)
 - o Funds Student Investment Account at \$150 million (1/3 of the original investment)
 - Maintains other initiatives such as statewide equity initiatives, nutrition expansion, EI/ECSE expansion

Questions/Concerns:

Anne – I am curious about the enrollment decline. Are other districts seeing this as well? Yes what I am hearing is that other districts are seeing this as well.

Becky – Revenue? If we know we have reductions, then we want to become aligned to what our enrollment reflects.

Donna – PERS update, how will this help us? – *Litigation last week, the State Supreme Court sided with employers and savings will move forward. This will have a rate decrease of about 4% for the 2021-2023 biennium.* Any earning in 20-21 will not affect the next biennium.

LeeAnne – Student investment account is down to $1/3^{rd}$ of the amount we initially anticipated, why? We have not seen any numbers on collections, there are other investments in the SIA to be funded, part of Measure 98 for example. It has been suggested that we will see 1/3 of the amount of what we originally anticipated.

Susan – If we will be short 1/3rd in funding SIA down, will this affect staffing? We have a little bit of savings from our furloughs and with Comprehensive Distance Learning (CDL) We still have a shortfall. We are talking about what might impact funding moving forward.

[&]quot;The District prohibits discrimination and harassment based on any basis protected by law, including but not limited to, an individual's actual or perceived race, color, religion, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, national or ethnic origin, marital status, age, mental or physical disability, pregnancy, familial status, economic status, veteran status, or because of a perceived or actual association with any other persons within these protected classes

Eric – How do you steady staffing with all the unknowns for next year? We will start building a model of what we think will happen and adjust accordingly.

Anne –Will we expect the budget update soon? We are looking at late September right now. Becky – How do we move forward with expenditures with the 1/3 cut in SIA funds? It will all depend on enrollment and whether we continue distance learning further into the year. What about our bond sale? We had some success with that.

District Equity Update - Pat McCreery, Brian Sica, Kayla Bell

What we've done:

Equity Leadership Teams (ELT): 14 cohorts of educators (over 200 total) dedicating two hours/month for two years to learning and implementation of culturally responsive strategies and leadership

- Central Services ELT: Cross-departmental equity leadership team focused on learning and implementing culturally responsive leadership practices
- Equity Leadership Network: Cross-district and departmental equity leadership team focusing on review
- and development of policy and practice at the building, department, district, and state level
- Beaverton Multicultural Educators Community (BMEC) and Beaverton Minority Administrators Community (BMAC) Affinity Groups: Establishment and continued collaborative planning and facilitation of regular meeting spaces for classified and certified staff (BMEC) and administrative staff (BMAC)
- AVID School Wide and Culturally Responsive Teaching (CRT) Trainings: Implementation, expansion, and
- support of AVID elective classes and AVID schoolwide strategies, and continued offering of AVID CRT professional development
- Restorative Practices Trainings: Continued scaffolded professional development for staff on understanding and use of restorative practices as a culturally responsive and affirming strategy for learning and relationship-based management
- Office of Equity and Inclusion (OEI) Team: Growing team of TOSAs and leaders from departments including Teaching and Learning,
- Human Resources, Student Services, Multilingual Department, and Future Ready who collectively develop and implement professional development, ensure equity-focused leadership in their departments and with the stakeholders they support, and assist with tasks that fall under the Office of Equity and Inclusion
- Development of TeacherSource Resources for Staff Development:
 - CRT Resources
 - LGBTO Resources
 - Restorative Practices Resources
- Development of:
 - BSD Equity Policy (original 2014 version)
 - BSD Equity Lens
 - Principles for CRT in Professional Development

What we're doing:

COLLABORATION AND PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT

• Required SafeSchools Module on Cultural Competency and Racial Bias: To be used by building and department leaders to center their focus on Racial Equity in terms of both professional development and practices

District Goal: WE Empower all students to achieve post-high school success.

- Continued ELT, AVID CRT, and Restorative Practices PD
- Partnership with Oregon Center for Educational Equity:
 - o Coaching for Educational Equity seminars (10 people, 5 days, 2-3 times a year)
 - o Taking it Up seminars (60-80 people, 2 days, 3-4 times a year)

CURRICULUM AND INSTRUCTION

- Continued Social Studies adoption and cadre incorporation of ODE Ethnic Studies and Inclusive Education (HBs 2845/2023) and Holocaust and Other Genocides curriculum (SB 664) in grades K-12
- Incorporation of Tribal History/Shared History curriculum (SB 13) into the following content areas at grades 4, 8, 10: Social Studies, Language Arts, Health/PE, Math, Science
- Partnership between OEI and T&L to ensure that all BSD TOSA specialists develop and facilitate antiracist CRT professional development

HUMAN RESOURCES

- Affinity Groups: Continuation, expansion, and support of BMEC and BMAC affinity spaces, both district-wide and by department, building, and/or region
- Mentoring: Continuation of mentoring support for new staff
- BE the Change and Teach for Beaverton: Continued support for programs designed to encourage and recruit staff to better reflect our student body and community
- Talent Acquisition: Creation and hiring for a position to focus on development, retention, recruitment, and advancement efforts
- Continued Focus on role of bias in hiring: Partnership with OEI and others to ensure anti-bias practices in our application and hiring practices

COMMUNICATION AND COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT

- Community Partnerships: Continue and expand existing partnerships
- Seek, develop, and encourage partnership with community groups such as the Beaverton Black Parent Union (BBPU), Beaverton Families for Equity (BFE) and BSD Unity.
- Develop and maintain feedback mechanism in place for reporting and documenting racist abuses
- Partner with OEI to elicit, elevate, and celebrate the stories of BSD students, families, and staff

OPERATIONS AND PUBLIC SAFETY

- Review of partnership between law enforcement and Beaverton School District
- Solicitation of feedback from stakeholders:
 - o Broad solicitation: email and social media link to survey
 - o Targeted solicitation: communication with specific student, family, staff and community groups

BUSINESS SERVICES AND BUDGET

- Application of the Equity Lens questions as part of the budgeting process
- Partnering with Teaching and Learning to develop and implement an equity-focused SAM model

SUPERINTENDENT'S OFFICE

- Partnership with Center for Equity and Inclusion
- Elevating student voices through Beaverton Student Advisory Committee and other cross-district student groups
- Elevating staff voices through the Superintendent's Advisory Council and other cross-district staff groups
- Structures for school- and department-based anti-racist culturally responsive and affirming practices District Goal: WE Empower all students to achieve post-high school success.

POLICY AND PRACTICE

- Affinity spaces for staff and students
- Feedback mechanisms in place for reporting and documenting racist abuses
- Opportunities for allyship and advocacy across buildings, departments, and the district
- Active use of equity-focused tools:
 - Equity Lens Questions
 - Equity Lens look-fors
 - Inclusive school scan
- Explicit address of the following
 - BSD Non-discrimination policy (AC)
 - BSD Educational Equity policy (JBB)
 - 2020-2021 Student Handbook Code 5 (Bullying/Harassment)
- Active tracking of staff participation in ELT, CRT, RP, OCEE, and other professional development

RECOMMENDATIONS FOR THE BOARD

- Continued support for sustained professional development
- Consideration of policy and/or resolutions addressing racist and other abuses and recognizing Indigenous Peoples Day
- Consideration of stakeholder feedback and concerns in our relationship with Law Enforcement
- Continued use of the Equity Lens questions in all review and decision making

Questions/Comments:

Becky – How are folks chosen to be on BMEC? *Invites were sent to those that identify as Black, African American, Indigenous or of color – it's an open committee. Anyone can join at any time.*

Donna – Why are we only just seeing actions now when the equity department has been around as long as it has? Affinity groups are often used for feedback. Why haven't they been used in that way before now? I can't speak to the 4 yrs. prior; they have not had specific issues. I have been reaching out trying to work with them. In the past the district may not have been reaching out like they should have but we are changing that now. They will be coming to a cabinet meeting to present soon. Don has attended some of their meetings to see what they experience as educators.

Anne – I am thrilled that we are having required training. Is this the first? Yes, to my knowledge this is the first that was required.

Donna – Have restorative practices been required before now? I don't see that we have made much progress in this area. What are we doing about this? *Right now, we only have 4 people and this is not their only responsibility. This is an area I would like to see us expand with proper training. Studies show that if this is not implemented properly it can cause more damage than help.* Why don't we train the Principal's and use them as consultants? Staff is not doing what is necessary for this to happen. We need to give them the tools to get things changed. It is now being required that each principal would have at least one of their assistant principal's trained. I need to check on this to see if we are moving forward with this. It was originally pre Covid.

Susan – I feel that there are curriculum changes need to happen right away. We should be incorporating the history of Oregon and how it was mostly a white Oregon? *Ethnic studies cannot teach without that being added.*

Donna – Kindergarten teachers and Principal's training, why isn't it mandatory? We want to be targeted so we are starting with smaller groups. In the past, working with large groups people have been missed. We are trying to be more focused. There will be mandatory PD. Do you have a percentage of teachers

District Goal: WE Empower all students to achieve post-high school success.

that have not picked up the Kindergarten curriculum? We want to do the right work. This initial pick up is being done over the summer so it was not mandatory to pick up as they are not under contract yet. There will be mandatory PD during the school year to catch all up. Teachers are known for collaborating. It should be required for every teacher to share with students the racist history of Oregon. It feels like push back. We have had an experience of a white teacher with a classroom of color trying to present a topic and it didn't go well. I would like to say that we are being cautious.

Anne – I think what is being described here that we will be offering an additional class to reinforce this anti-bias/anti-racist curriculum. I am happy to see that we are moving forward with this and will be rolled out to our students.

Donna – We need to look at all the racial bias curriculum and remove it, how are we going to address that? Social studies adoption is for all K-12 to the state standards. There is an additional course that is a deep dive for students to choose to attend.

Susan – Not being from Oregon originally, I feel all need to know the background. The teachers need to be trained and educated before presenting to our students.

Donna – Teachers can read, learn and teach, this should not take this long. We are cautious and have to have the training to teach it correctly

Anne – We are adopting curriculum that will be required for all students and offering additional classes for those that want to deep dive. *Yes, that is correct.*

Donna – Thank you for all of your work. I am not sure of how to present to students that when they are faced with racism where they can go to report it. Where are we with that? *That is coming up in a few more slides.*

LeeAnn – We did some equity training as a board. I feel that we have not completed that. I would like to see some questions that we can ask ourselves before making decisions to maintain our equity focus. Thank you for that I was going to bring that up and would like to make some suggestions how we can move forward with that.

Eric: We should see some measurement of progress from all of the trainings you will be rolling out. Susan: Are we going to be discussing how to better engage these students now that we have the data of how many students we lost during the spring? Yes, not to the length today that you are describing but I do have a slide on that. The issue of access is first and foremost in my mind.

Becky: There are full time researchers that are trying to share the very messy history of our state. It does not fit into a nice little box.

Anne- Looking forward to seeing this get rolled out to all students and thank you for the work. Donna- What sort of considerations are there for an equity lens in mind? Many of our staff of color are some of our newest hires, a few years ago we had been working with our union to try to pass an agreement regarding that. We look, in regards with the law, longevity first. There is a clause on merit. This includes bilingualism and a skills test to place staff in another group for layoff. We were in the process of doing this pre-Covid. We are back in discussions with BEA regarding a way to protect our bilingual teachers.

Anne – Are there ways that we can develop our contract to better attract teachers that are bilingual? This needs to be negotiated with the union. There is a possibility for those moving forward in the future. Donna: Are we looking for ways of merit to attract teachers of other ethnic backgrounds. Also are we looking at ways to retain them? There have been some communications in HR to change the complexity of our schools to make them more welcoming to staff of color. We need to create an environment that is inclusive. This is important work. When you are trying to recruit at job fairs, do those going out really reflect staff that are people of color? We send people that reflect what we want to recruit – we walk up to them and encourage them to apply. The Talent Acquisition position is one that we are excited about. Susan – We have Black Parent Union participation; I want to be sure that we have other parents groups represented. How do we encourage other communities to participate? We are open to have as many District Goal: WE Empower all students to achieve post-high school success.

groups as possible. The MLD has reached out to all stake holders in our community. There is room for a lot more collaboration. Who else can we bring in and be a part of these conversations? We welcome all and are excited for the new Talent Acquisition Director to assist in bringing in more folks.

Donna – Are our communications being looked over with the equity lens? The Communications department works with the MLD department, OIE and others in the district to ensure all are comfortable. Intent is not as important as the impact that can be read into a statement.

LeeAnn – I want to make sure that the recommendations to the Board don't get lost. I want to raise the question of process. This is where board leadership brings this through our committee work and flagged by your board leadership. These came up before Covid and we have been working toward that and bringing them back up.

Donna – How is the data going to be addressed. There is nothing in this proposal that addresses data. This also seems to be just recommendations and not doing anything immediate. We need to have a discussion of what type of data we need and how it will be used. *Agreed*.

Return to School Update – Ginny Hansmann, Carl Mead, Josh Gamez, Brian Sica, Kayla Bell, John Peplinski

The Beaverton School District has developed a return to school plan based on guidelines from the Oregon Department of Education, the Governor's office and the Oregon Health Authority. The District has also met throughout the planning process with other large districts in the state to develop a Comprehensive Distance Learning program for the students of BSD. The plan is subject to change as conditions and resulting state guidance may require adjustments to the current model.

Students of the BSD will continue to be given the option of attending their neighborhood / option school or the district FLEX online school. The school year will begin with Comprehensive Distance Learning (CDL). The Hybrid program will begin when it is determined safe to do so, with students receiving instruction two days on campus and three days online each week.

The first day for students will be Monday, September 14. At this time Comprehensive Distance Learning is scheduled to continue through November 13. The governor has established metrics on what will result in a return to school in a hybrid model. Currently the minimum number is 10 new cases per each 100,000 people per week. In Washington county that works out to approximately 66 cases per week. A revised operational blueprint is under development outlining a full Comprehensive Distance Learning plan for opening in September to be submitted to the state on August 17.

CDL beginning in September will be based on extensive planning informed by staff, parent and student surveys surrounding their experiences during the spring.

OPERATIONS AND SUPPORT

NUTRITION SERVICES

- Free breakfast and lunch are provided curbside Monday Thursday, at 15 school sites and three apartment complexes
- As of July 31, NS has served 138,00 summer meals to the BSD community
- NS partnered with BSD Community Involvement and other community organizations to provide education materials, art supplies personal hygiene items, and books to children at meal service locations
- NS to extend summer meal service for an additional two weeks through August 27th.

District Goal: WE Empower all students to achieve post-high school success.

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY

- Over 200 hotspots from the "The Million Project Foundation" received for secondary students
- Renewal in process for 476 Kajeet hotspots for ES and MS students
- Installing digital lockers and installing routers in shelters
- Preparing to distribute 18,000 new bond-funded Chromebooks to ES and MS students

TRANSPORTATION

- Mechanics and staff completed all required bus safety inspections, mechanical repairs and interior bus seat repairs
- Resumed mandated training and testing

EMERGENCY CHILDCARE PROGRAMS

- Private providers currently operating at McKinley ES and Springville K-8
- Essential workers have priority; non-essential workers can be supported if spots are available
- Maximum group size (stable cohort) is 10 children and the maximum capacity is 40 children
- Anticipate updated state guidance on these programs by mid August
- In discussions with THPRD

FACILITIES, MAINTENANCE & CUSTODIAL

- Summer work continues with gym floor work/refinish, carpet, cleaning, floor stripping, HVAC work
- Bond work continues and large projects are progression well
- Ordered and received 306,000 disposable masks
- Coordinating with ODE on the delivery of ~325,00 KN95 masks
- 7000 face shields
- Ordered electrostatic disinfectant sprayers: 20 cart systems, 15 backpack sprayers, and
 45 handheld sprayers. Estimated arrival is early September
- Ordered 12,000 packs (80 ct each) of Lysol disinfecting wipes for classroom use.
 Estimated arrival is late August

What are we doing now

- Developed a framework / checklist for schools to prepare for in-person instruction
 - Schools will complete checklist with their building leadership team (principals, Aps, teachers, specialists, custodians, and nutrition service leads)
 - The checklist covers planning and preparation of :
 - School exterior (arrival/dismissal, entry & exit points, playground equip
 - School interior (health rooms, isolations rooms, cafeterias, circulation/transitions/hallways, main office, libraries)
 - Classroom design (cohorting, usable space, teacher's space, air circulation/ HVAC

[&]quot;The District prohibits discrimination and harassment based on any basis protected by law, including but not limited to, an individual's actual or perceived race, color, religion, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, national or ethnic origin, marital status, age, mental or physical disability, pregnancy, familial status, economic status, veteran status, or because of a perceived or actual association with any other persons within these protected classes

Checklist deliverable due August 26th

In Development

- Protocol for teachers to return to classrooms during CDL
- Guidelines and protocol for return of central departments:
 - Central Office
 - Nutrition Services
 - Special Education
 - o Multilingual Department
 - Flex Online
 - o 5th Street

INSTRUCTION

Big Five is now 6 and includes Portland Public, Salem/Kaiser, Hillsboro, Tigard/Tualatin, Beaverton, and now Bend/LaPine working together with the DMG to facilitate the best CDL. Teacher-facilitated Learning is a synchronous or an asynchronous learning experience planned and guided by a licensed teacher (or, possibly, a registered teacher in a charter school). The experience is structured to develop, deepen, and assess new knowledge and understanding. Teacher-facilitated learning is often used when the teacher is planning for all students to have a common experience related to specific learning targets. Teacher-facilitated learning may be accomplished asynchronously through learning management systems, teacher-produced videos, or learning packets, each being structured to create strong learning progression. Synchronous opportunities must be provided daily and may include full group instruction, peer interaction, two-way communication, small group breakouts, or individual office hours. At least 50% of a Student Day must be Teacher-Facilitated Learning.

Student applied learning allows for students to apply knowledge and skills that extend from the teacher-facilitated learning. These learning experiences are intentionally designed by the teacher to meaningfully deepen student engagement, allow for peer interaction, and to support family and community involvement. Applied learning experiences likely require scaffolding and supports so that students can engage with them independent of teacher or adult support. Applied learning experiences must be designed to support independent learning routines, independent practice, and independent application of skills of learning. As with a typical school year, homework assignments are not considered as instructional minutes.

<u>FLEX Online School</u>: is designed to be a long-term option for families who want a fully online learning experience for their students. While taught by BSD teachers, students will not be taught by their regular teachers from their neighborhood or option schools. We ask that students remain enrolled in FLEX Online School at least through the end of a semester. Additional information about can be found at the FLEX Online School website.

Students will receive four to five hours of instructional time and at least one opportunity of face to face learning each day. Daily participation in every class will be required. Due to individual circumstances, some students will be participating during off hours. Flexibility and student needs will be taken into consideration. Staff is currently working on plans for student check-ins and welcomes. Their health and well-being are at the forefront of District goals for the return to school.

[&]quot;The District prohibits discrimination and harassment based on any basis protected by law, including but not limited to, an individual's actual or perceived race, color, religion, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, national or ethnic origin, marital status, age, mental or physical disability, pregnancy, familial status, economic status, veteran status, or because of a perceived or actual association with any other persons within these protected classes

Attendance will be taken daily, and grades will be awarded. Additional guidance on specifics are still to be determined. The next guidance coming from the state is scheduled for August 11.

Operational Blueprint for Reentry (Report)

BSD will report a full district "Comprehensive Distance Learning"

- 1. The reporting requirement to ODE are brief (4 questions)
- 2. The reports do not need to be submitted
- 3.

Comprehensive Distance Learning

- Students will be engaged, supported, and learning five days a week
- At least one opportunity of "synchronous" learning per day
- Average 4-5 hours a day of "instructional minutes"
- Daily participation, per class, required for attendance (ADM rules pending)
- Letter grades supported by a "Safeguarding Student Opportunity Clause"
- Weekly engagement check-ins (beyond course participation)

Preparing for CDL

Professional Development Opportunities:

- PD on the Patio: August 5-20th
 - o 28 courses offered, almost 2500 participants registered (8/4)
- Preservice Week: Courses in Canvas and Seesaw, Best Practices in Distance Learning,
 Assessment Practices, Engagement, Conferring with Readers and Writers and much more...

Professional Development Supports:

- Elementary CDL Website: All curricular units are being formatted in a slide deck for teachers to access virtually
- Secondary guidance will be published in the week of August 17 highlighting Priority Standards as well as digitally ready materials

Ongoing Professional Development:

Professional development will be responsive to teacher needs throughout the year

Instructional Time

Teacher Facilitated

- Synchronous / Asynchronous learning experience planned and guided by a licensed teacher
- Synchronous opportunities, either on-site or off-site, must be provided daily and may include full group instruction, peer interaction, two-way communication, small group breakouts, or individual office hours.

Applied Learning

 Learning experiences that allow for students to apply knowledge and skills that extend from the teacher-facilitated learning. Students have access to instructional support during applied learning activities, provided by educational assistants, teachers, and / or related service providers

District Goal: WE Empower all students to achieve post-high school success.

Other

- Teacher Professional Development
- Parent/Family Contacts (guidance, support, communication, and parent/teacher conferences)

With State Board approval, Division 22 requirements expanded to allow for up to 90 total hours, annually, for teacher professional development and parent contacts.

Attendance

All students are expected to be engaged in learning five days a week. Attendance is required and will be reported daily:

ODE is developing detailed guidance for the submission of days present and days absent for the purposes of state reporting; we anticipate having for the August 11 iteration. This guidance will include some flexibility to be responsive to the differing instructional and engagement models offered by districts.

Timeline and In Development

- Ready Schools, Safe Learners update is expected August 11
 - Attendance Guidelines
 - o Potential Changes to the Blueprint
- Operational Blueprint for Re-entry
 - o Will be submitted as Comprehensive Distance Learning for All
 - o Will be resubmitted if/when the hybrid model becomes available
- Ongoing negotiations with BEA regarding the upcoming school year
- Continued dialog and work with external partners

External Programs

International Baccalaureate – BSD leadership met virtually with the regional and national leadership of the IB organization and received approval to move forward with a compacted high school schedule. We have convened a team of teachers and administrators (from multiple school districts) to operationalize changes in scheduling, assessments, and continuity of learning.

Advanced Placement – BSD leadership met with regional leadership from the College Board to understand their response to the pandemic. The College Board has converted to a digital support and assessment system.

Dual Credit – BSD school partner with numerous colleges and universities. BSD leadership is in continuous contact with leadership from PSU, PCC Northwest Promise and Willamette Promise. We will be proceeding forward with most of our DC courses.

STAFF SUPPORT & TRAINING

Comprehensive Distance Learning Professional Development courses are being provided staff prior to the beginning of school and additional training and supports are in the planning stages. Voluntary virtual trainings are being offered for BSD staff August 4th - 20th and cover techniques, specific tools and other helps for successful CDL instruction. Future courses will also include content specific topics. Equity and inclusion will be incorporated into all areas of curriculum and operations.

COMMUNICATION

District Goal: WE Empower all students to achieve post-high school success.

Additional information can be found on the Return to School webpage.

Questions/Comments:

Susan – Are there going to be locations that kids can use like apartment complexes or churches where kids can go and social distance but access the internet? We don't know yet, but great suggestion. LeeAnn – The hot spots that went out are students still being able to use these? We'll have to reach out to families as circumstances have changed for many.

Donna – Since it's nice weather can't students meet outside? We have decided to move forward with CDL for Fall, so there will not be students on campus' to meet.

Anne – Childcare, what have we discussed in setting up? We will not be the providers but will work with those that offer care in Beaverton.

Susan – If we are expanding childcare, can we provide a facilitator to help students? We are not the ones providing daycare. Already established daycares will expand their available times, we will not be providing staff or facilitators for these programs.

Donna – What will you be doing if there is an outbreak? *Our District nurses are working with Washington County public health to get that created and approved.*

Becky – Are grounds still closed? Yes, they are. Through THPRD we have a few events happening, but we are not allowing outdoor areas and grounds to be used. Is there a way to find a common ground for folks to use the playgrounds? All the playgrounds may be used at their risk, they are accessible, but we are not letting them be used for organized activities.

Donna – Where do the arrows from the grades go to? They signify teacher leader teams and many other groups beyond the district working together. Also what does the feedback mean? We will be collecting feedback and sharing that with folks.

Susan – Why don't we have more of our schools taking pushing out curriculum as an action item? *I didn't mean to lead you to believe that. That is the emphasis in all our schools.*

Donna – Explanation about the parent contacts, what sort of professional development for teachers to then teach the parents for this? We are working on a Parent Academy to assist the parents. Is this offered day and night and weekends? We don't offer on weekends, by different days and nights will be available. Will this then be able whenever folks need to access it? Yes, the academy and videos are to be ready by 8/31.

Susan – Are we reaching out to families that can't access the internet, like flyers at the grocery store or other places? Flyer for all the grab and go meal stops to state information for the internet access. All families that the MLD is working with has someone that is connecting with each family and recording their needs along with training in all languages. Are we considering very clear steps on how to access the internet? MLD and buildings are trying to reach out to all families.

Anne – With technological barriers, please take into account parents that can't be there or slow wifi and multiple students trying to take a class all at the same time. We need to be aware of all barriers not just technology barriers. We are trying to be aware of all of these barriers and properly support all of our families.

Donna – Are we going to be working with families to help them to navigate their living spaces to enhance the learning experience? I believe that we will be addressing that in the videos. Our goal is to meet the needs of families.

Donna – What sort of criteria are we looking for teachers to teach online? We are looking at internal candidates only at this time and we are having them walk us through the Spring program and how it went. What they would change and how to make it better? Will you check with parents and students that worked with them this Spring and provide a work sample? Yes, we will ask for more items if we are not comfortable with their references.

[&]quot;The District prohibits discrimination and harassment based on any basis protected by law, including but not limited to, an individual's actual or perceived race, color, religion, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, national or ethnic origin, marital status, age, mental or physical disability, pregnancy, familial status, economic status, veteran status, or because of a perceived or actual association with any other persons within these protected classes

Susan – Are you sure how many kids will be in each grade and if these classes are diverse? We know ethnicity and such, in the initial application pool – trending greater diversity that the overall district diversity.

Anne- Do you anticipate how many students per class or grade? We are using the same staffing guidelines as with other schools. Are we getting an idea of language or diversity? Yes, in our initial application pool show a greater diversity than our regular school. Once we get these in synergy we will have a greater sense of the diversity.

Anne – What areas are we getting staff input? As we were building these out we wanted to make sure that these fit the school culture. In secondary we surveyed the schedule and back to school teams. In elementary we surveyed grade level teams and other staff about how they wanted it to look. That work started in May and June. I surveyed over 300 teachers. In July I spoke with about 600 teachers. We provided optional PPE at that time to answer teacher questions. We have provided a lot of opportunities for teacher feedback. Has BEA been involved in that? Yes, both associations had input.

Becky: There is a rumor out there at Flex is going to be taught by a Florida group. We purchased a program Florida.... It will be taught by our teachers. I have a great deal of concern about our Special Education students. It is our obligation to meet each student's IEP. There will be a point that some of our most underrepresented students will be brought back into the buildings to do that.

We are not in control, the virus is. Distance Learning will be much more vigorous than the Spring. Our staff is putting in enormous hours and a bit thank you to all staff. We have a November date, but I don't want everyone to think that date is set in stone. We will follow the OHA guidelines.

DISCUSSION ITEMS

A. Permanent Classroom Additions at Vose and Sato – Josh Gamez

The north Bethany area continues to have projected growth and new residential development. As a result, Sato ES will require additional student and classroom capacity in the next few years. At Vose ES the SSA will provide additional resources to support teaching and learning, especially in school with high poverty. Vose is scheduled to receive up to five teachers which will decrease class sizes, which will need additional classroom capacity.

The options to increase/decrease classroom capacity include building permanent capacity, making school boundary adjustments, and/or adding portable units. Due to the design layout of Sato ES and Vose ES, we have an opportunity to utilize the existing building structure to quickly add permanent capacity at these schools. The addition of new portables is not recommended as the cost is high (estimate of \$250K-\$300K/portable) along with the impact to outdoor space to include playground and recess areas.

The total cost for the two (2) design contracts is \$294,500 and will be funded from the Construction Excise Tax (CET) program fund. The CET funds are separate from the 2014 Capital Improvement Bond and due to the available CET funds, recommend we start the design and construction documents as soon as possible.

The rough order cost estimate for the construction of the classrooms is approximately \$2M per school. Funding for the construction of the classrooms will need to be funded by the Bond Program Reserve and this will require a separate discussion with the Bond Accountability Committee and final approval from the School Board to use these tax funds. The current Estimate at Completion for the Bond Program Reserve is \$5.8M.

District Goal: WE Empower all students to achieve post-high school success.

Recommendation that the BSD School Board approve the two contracts with the DLR Group for the design of the additional classrooms at Sato ES and Vose ES for a total not to exceed \$294.500.

Questions/Comments:

Donna – This is just for the design. Where is this money coming from to build? That would be construction bond program reserve. Will this take away from the security upgrades? Yes, that would compete with that. If we decide to go along with the construction later will the board be able to vote on that? Yes. If we do build additional rooms will this be enough if the growth continues, are we willing to do a boundary change? No, we will not do another boundary change at this time. We just completed it last year. If we approve this, what will it take away from the security needs? Nothing currently as it is coming out of another pot of funds.

Anne - Were there any other schools discussed to add space than just Sato and Vose? *No, the conversation focused on the demographic of the areas and what is needed first.* How long ago was this conversation? *February meeting BAC meeting. Started conversation in January, we didn't have all of the information from SAM as to what we need to do.*

Susan – Do Vose and Sato use their library or computer lab? Can we use those spaces? Yes for classes at Elementary schools, it is not best to pull these classes. Is it two or three years down the road for this to begin the construction? Yes, two or three years down the road.

LeeAnn – My concerns are about the Bond Reserves and how this is going to look to our community. Also, the equity piece. We need equitable learning spaces in both facilities. If these numbers hold out, we will be looking at portables from the general fund for both facilities.

Donna – I don't want the safety to be put aside for this, can't we wait until the next bond for this? It is not bond money it is CET money. We are going to do our due diligence to the Board and have all go through the committee. We are trying to be proactive and not take away from our bond funds.

Anne – Is this something we can visit in October to see what the student numbers are? We can wait but it will impact time lines.

Becky – Based on what did you determine that Sato requires 4 classrooms? If you are going to build 2 then why not add the two more. It is cost effective and will be needed. I am a proactive person, but we are talking about building 8 new permanent capacity classrooms in uncertain times. I look at this to being fiscally responsible. With portables you are still looking at upkeep expenses. This is newly acquired information in May regarding Vose.

ACTION ITEMS

A. Classroom Additions at Vose and Sato - Josh Gamez

LeeAnne Larson made the motion to postpone this item to be presented at the October 2020 School Board Meeting. Donna Tyner seconded and the motion passed unanimously by a vote of 6 to 0 by Becky Tymchuk, Anne Bryan, Donna Tyner, Eric Simpson, LeeAnn Larsen, and Susan Greenberg.

B. **Consent Agenda** – Becky Tymchuk

Personnel

BE IT RESOLVED that the employee(s) who are recommended herein for administrator and teacher elections, leaves of absence, and resignations/terminations are accepted by the School Board as submitted at this meeting.

Public Contracts

District Goal: WE Empower all students to achieve post-high school success.

BE IT RESOLVED that the School Board authorizes the Superintendent or a designee to obligate the District for the public contract items as amended at this meeting **Approval of School Board Meeting Minutes**

BE IT RESOLVED that the minutes of the July 20, 2020 are hereby approved.

Leanne Larsen made the motion to accept by the School Board as submitted minus the removed item at this meeting. Donna Tyner seconded and the motion passed unanimously by a vote of 6 to 0 by Becky Tymchuk, Anne Bryan, Donna Tyner, Eric Simpson, LeeAnn Larsen, and Susan Greenberg.

New Staff Introductions – Susan Rodriguez

The following administrators have been newly hired into leadership positions at BSD or promoted into leadership positions within BSD. Please join me in welcoming these outstanding new leaders! As I say each one's name and position, they are ready to share a thought with you about their aspirations, experience or gratitude.

Shellie Bailey-Shah — Public Communications Officer -I want to thank you for the opportunity to serve the families of the Beaverton School District. And thank you to all the board members, all the administrators and all 53 principals who took the time to meet with me prior to taking over this position. I know it seems like eons ago, but your insight was appreciated and made my transition measurably easier.

Carol Baltazar – Assistant Principal at Mountain View - It is an honor to be here with you today. My career in education started in Mexico, took me on a journey through Nicaragua, Kenya and Spain, and from pre-K to university, but there's no place like home. BSD is home to me, and I am so excited to join this leadership team.

Kelly Cox - Principal at Five Oaks – Really excited to live and work in my community, fully invested in my community. Really excited to dig in with my Five Oaks staff and Rachel Carlson staff.

Christine Downing – Assistant Principal at Aloha Huber Park - I have been an employee of the Beaverton School District for 23 years and in that time I have benefited from excellent trainings, resources and opportunities for mentorship. I believe that these experiences have improved my skills as a teacher and teacher leader. I am grateful for the opportunities I have been given and feel that they have prepared me for my role as assistant principal at Aloha-Huber Park.

Shava Feinstein – Administrator for Special Programs who oversees the CTP and ACE programs was involved in interviews and unable to attend.

Alfonso Giardiello - Principal at Aloha Huber Park - Aloha-Huber Park has proven that all students can succeed. I want to thank you for the vote of confidence to continue this endeavor. My special attention will be to discover the geniuses on my students of color and take Aloha-Huber Park to new success levels for all.

Christopher Harvey Foltz – Assistant Director of Special Education - I am grateful for the invaluable experiences that I was given at both the building and district levels, which allowed me to gain knowledge and experience that will be helpful in this new role.

Natalie Labossiere – Assistant Principal at Conestoga -As a lifelong learner and educator I am hoping that my new role will allow me to work closely with teachers to understand our students, so we can better serve their academic, social, and emotional needs.

Autumn McConnell - Assistant Principal at Sexton Mountain - My hope is to help all students develop strong self-advocacy, academic, and communication skills so they can find success and joy wherever their journey takes them.

District Goal: WE Empower all students to achieve post-high school success.

Janine Mobley – Administrator for Human Resources -I am excited about investing time to get to know individuals that I will be working directly and indirectly with to cultivate trust and build a relationship that will support others.

Paul Ottum – Principal at FLEX Online - I am incredibly grateful for the opportunity to help create an online school that will serve families we haven't been able to before.

Kelly Raf – Director of Special Education – Thank you, I'm very fortunate to have such a great team in Special Education and am excited to build on our parent groups and building our SPED community. Toni Rosenquist - Principal at Bethany - Although we face many challenges ahead, I am excited and hopeful about the equity and anti-racist conversations that my staff and I have already been having this summer. We would like to make Bethany a model school for how to do this work at the Elementary Level.

Bao Vang – Principal at Hazeldale - My hope is to inspire us all to truly listen to our students to see, hear and know where they come from in order to meet them where they are at and raise them up to be who they were meant to be.

Susan Rodriguez – Chief Human Resources Officer - I aspire to model integrity, persistence and humanity, so that I can develop and contribute as a leader. I believe there are great opportunities for is to work through together and I look forward to contributing, it feels great to work hard.

Questions/Comments:

None

School Board and Superintendent Goals – Board Members and Superintendent Grotting shared goals for the 2020-2021 school year.

- 1. To make sure when we come back in the fall our CDL is rigorous.
- 2. Social / Emotional learning and how we are going to address these issues when we come back in person.
- 3. New face of education
- 4. Equity committee including community members with Implicit Bias and Anti-Racist
- 5. Student success
- 6. Community engagement
- 7. Policy work to reflect the current times
- 8. Academic achievement
- 9. Communication
- 10. Bond
- 11. Finances
- 12. Legislative support
- 13. Board equity training

Questions/Concerns:

None

ADJOURNMENT

Becky Tymchuk adjourned the meeting at 2:45 p.m.

Submitted by Dianna Hess

Dianna Hess

Becky Tymchuk, School Board Chai

District Goal: WE Empower all students to achieve post-high school success.